
Madame Secretary:  Vote explanation please.  Senator Boquist 

 

“SB 794 sets a 25% higher fee on Oregon park campsites for out of state residents or 
as stated on the Floor without Oregon license plates.  Every citizen camper should 
be charged the same rate for utilizing the same park campsites.  Many parks are 
homes to homeless like immigrants.  We should not be charging them more for not 
being able to document they have an Oregon drivers license or car plate.  Fee 
increase bill on the backs of the least able to pay.  Discriminatory at best.” 


